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TLDA Spring Meeting Minutes 
June 4, 2022 

 
Roll Call:  Elizabeth called the meeting to order with the Pledge of Allegiance.  Thirty-nine members 
were in attendance. 
 
Officers and Directors Present:  Elizabeth Simonson, Gary Lindberg, Carla Montgomery, Renee 
McAdamis, Chris Magney, Bill Lowry, Bill Kubiak, and Michelle Lyons; Ad Hoc members Peter 
Jongewaard and Gordy Westendorf, 
 
Absent:  Pat Smith and Ken Maeckelbergh (Ad hoc member). 
 
Elizabeth called the meeting to order at 9:10 a.m., and thanked Bill Lowry and Dan Hartel for all of their 
work on the burn pile.  Reminder, the burn pile is intended for TLDA members. 
 
Financial Report:  Currently, there are 112 paid members for the four lakes.   
  
TLDA Balance   $4,421.92 
Water Quality Balance  $2,455.11 
Total    $6,975.16  
 
Motion by Bill Kubiak to accept the Financial Report, seconded by Dave Fulda, motion passed.   
 
Membership update – Current dues are good through the end of this year.  New dues forms will be sent 
out this fall for the next two years.   
 
TLDA 2022 Schedule of Events: 
 
July 4            10:00 am Parade 
August 27  9:30 am Fall Membership Meeting 
September 24  9:00 am Fall road and garden clean-up – meet at the “T” 
      (Coffee and donuts are provided) 
Date TBD  9:00 am Burning of the brush pile (dependent on snow cover) 
 
New Business:   
 
 Water Testing – Peter stated all lakes will be tested again this year for phosphorus and 

chlorophyll , as has been done for the last 25 years, starting in 1995.  One sample from each of 
the five lakes will be collected the weekend of July 15th.  Official reports are posted on the MN 
DNR Lake Finder web site.   
 

 French Club Bingo – will be held on Saturday, July 9, at 7:00 pm. 
 

 There will be no TLDA sponsored garage sale.   
 
 Highway 49 Road Construction – Dan Zezulka and Jerry VanGuilder, with St. Louis County Public 

Works Department, gave an update on road construction on both sides of the road from the 
French Club to Winkle Lane through 2025. They are not responsible for the design of the road, 
only in charge of the maintenance.  Construction will affect 25 feet from the centerline on both 
sides of the road.  Work on ditches will start in 2024, and major road work will begin in 2025.  
They will be more aggressive on the side of the road that does not have property.  Grating on the 
road by Rose Lake is the responsibility of the township.  Highway 49 will be one lane passable 
out to Highway 4.  Repaving will include replacement of culverts.  
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 TLDA/French Club picnic will take place on Saturday, July 30, 2022, at the French Club.  We are 
always looking for volunteers to help out,.   
 

Door Prize Winners;  Prizes were donated by Lake Country Power and the Northland Fire Department. 
 
Sue Perkins – thermos 
Dave Toman - hose 
Ron and Linda Puckett - screwdriver 
Jim Spencer – ice cream scoop  
Pete Weidman  - solar light 
Peggy Hill – ice cream scoop 
Dave Fulda – screwdriver 
Emma Brock – night light 
Brian and Karrin Olson – smoke and carbon monoxide alarm 
Sean Bradley – Snow scraper 
Eben Spencer – TV trickle saver 
Ted Hill – surge protector 
Everyone – key chains (help yourself) 
 
The meeting was adjourned. 
 
Submitted by: 
 
 
 
Renee K. McAdamis 
Secretary 
 
 
Eben Spencer (brother of Elizabeth) gave a very knowledgeable presentation on the 12 owls of 
Minnesota, when the official meeting was adjourned.   


